
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, July 27, 1920. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Garber, Whittaker, Blackstone, Holmburg. 
 
The minutes of the regular meetings of July 6 and 13 were read 
and approved. 
 
The petition of C. W. Hayes and others in reference to the 
dumping of trash at Second and Belford was presented and read. 

 
On motion of Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Garber, the petition was referred to the Commissioner of Health 
and Civic Beauty. 
 
The quarterly report of the City Clerk and Auditor was submitted 
and read and referred to the Commissioner of Finance and 
Supplies. 
 
The petition of city employees for increase in wages was taken up 
and discussed, but no action was taken thereon. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, that the Chief of Police be ordered to notify all 

dealers in the city not to purchase any air rifles or BB guns 
after this date, and that the police of the city be ordered to 
stop the use of any such rifles or guns within the city limits. 
 
The motion carried by a unanimous vote of the council. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 
 


